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                                                                                                       Friday 2nd June 2023 
CWPS ACTIVITY CALENDAR 

DATE ACTIVITY DETAILS 

Monday 5th June Gr 5 Ceres Excursion 9.20am to 3pm 

Tuesday 6th June Prep Traffic School Excursion 9.30am to 3pm 

Tuesday 6th June Grade 5 Robotics Incursion  

Monday 12th June Public holiday Pupil Free Day 

Thursday 15th June Grade 3/4 Excursion ACMI 9.00am to 3pm 

Monday 19th June Grade 6 Market Day 11.:30pm to 1:30pm 

Wednesday 21st June School photos TBA 

Thursday 22nd June Parent & Teacher Meetings 2:00pm to 7:00pm 

Monday 21st – Wednesday 23rd August Grade 4 Camp Mt Evelyn 

Monday 4th September Writer’s Festival Celebration Assembly From 9:00am 

Monday 6th November Curriculum Day Pupil Free Day 

Tuesday 7th November Melbourne Cup Pupil Free Day 

 

VICTORIAN TERM DATES FOR 2023 

 START ENDS LAST DAY DISMISSAL 

TERM 2 Monday 24th April               Friday 23rdJune 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 3  Monday 10th July Friday 15th September 2:30pm Dismissal 

TERM 4 Monday 2nd October Wednesday 20th December 1:30pm Dismissal 
 

 
Dear School Community,  
 
Winter has arrived and it is making itself felt. It is nice to see so many CWPS scarves and beanies being worn to school. 
Don’t miss your opportunity to order these limited-edition items, look out for the details in the CWPS Community 
Group update later in this newsletter.    
 
PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
Our Curriculum Day this past Wednesday, was spent working collaboratively with the staff from Merri-Bek Primary 
School. Staff from both schools spent the day working with Michael Ymer, who is a highly regarded maths consultant. 
It was a full day, with staff working collaboratively, exploring hands-on maths activities that challenged their thinking 
while also exploring practical strategies and techniques for assessing, differentiating, and managing maths lessons. 
The staff across both schools valued the opportunity to learn together, share ideas and simply network. It has also 
been wonderful to see so many teachers already trialling and applying their learning into their maths lessons in the 
few days since then.  
 
SCHOOL DISCO 
It was wonderful to see so many students attending the School Disco last Friday night. Equally as pleasing was to see 
the smiles on the faces of the parents and carers as they picked up their excited and, in some cases, exhausted children.  
A mountain of gratitude goes out to the many parents and staff who gave up their time to assist the CWPS Community 
Group in running this Disco.   
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STAFFING DIFFICULTIES  
As reported in the news media, there is currently a shortage of teaching staff across the state. We have been trying to 
recruit a Performing Arts teacher since last term without success. We are currently on our fourth attempt to recruit. 
Likewise, it is becoming more and more difficult to engage Casual Relief Teachers (CRTs) to replace staff who fall ill. 
There are just not enough CRTs around and demand across schools is extremely high. As such, we find ourselves having 
to split classes more often than we would like. We are doing our utmost to provide consistency for all students, but as 
we move into the winter cold and flu season, this is going to become more of an issue. We ask that you show patience 
and understand the difficulties we are facing.  
 
SCHOOL NURSE 
Many of you would know of Sue, our School Nurse. Not only does she assist all children as they visit First Aid throughout 
the day, but she also attended the School Disco last Friday night to provide care for our students as required 
throughout the night.  
As you know, parents can make a voluntary contribution payment each year to help our school provide this service. 
These payments can be made via COMPASS or at the office by phone or over the counter.  
This graph shows how many children visited our School Nurse each day for one week in May. 

 
 
EOFY DONATIONS 
As we approach the end of the financial year, please be reminded that any donations made to either our Building Fund 
or Library Fund are Tax Deductible. In recent years, these funds have assisted us in upgrading floor coverings across 
the Prep, One & Two classrooms, along with adding to collections of reading and research materials for our students 
across the school. 
These donations can be made via the COMPASS App, please see the COMPASS Newsfeed for more information.   
 
PARENT & TEACHER MEETINGS 
On Thursday 22nd June, we will be holding our Parent and Teacher Meetings for Semester 1 reporting. On this day, 
students will attend school from 9am and be dismissed at the earlier time of 1:30pm, to enable our meetings to 
commence at 2pm. As usual, all meetings will be held in the Gym on a 10-minute cycle. Booking information will be 
made available closer to the date. 
 
2024 ENROLMENTS ARE OPEN 
If you are an existing member of our school community and have a child ready to start school next year, please feel 
free to pass by the office to collect an enrolment pack for Prep 2024. Likewise, if you have a friend or neighbour with 
a child ready to start next year, please advise them to contact the office to arrange an enrolment tour.  
 
Kind regards, 
Mark COLAGRANDE 
PRINCIPAL 
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Grade Student Value Student Value Presented by 

Prep Y Gianna  We Are Learners Ava We Are Safe  Ms. Youla 

    Prep L Archie We Are Learners Matilda We Are Safe  Mrs Lebon 

    Prep S Jack We Are learners Elodie We Are Safe  Mrs Lontos 

1D Thomas We Are Learners Goldie We Care  Mr Peric 

1E Mei We Are Learners Eliza We Care  Ms Esposito 

2C Grace We Care  Mila We Are Respectful Ms Cavoli 

2F Hugo We Are Learners Ella We Are Learners Ms Fonte De Vos 

2N Flynn We Are Respectful Harper We Care  Mr Niciak 

3B Vivian We Are Respectful   Ms. Blackman 

3R Chiara We Are Learners Lux 
Tayla 

We Are Learners 
We Are Respectful 

Mr Robinson 

3S Angus We Care  Jacob We Care  Mrs Spiteri/Mrs Pavich 

4K Georgia We Are Learners Ellian We Are Respectful Mr Krauss 

4M Tiyana We Are Learners James We Are Learners Ms McKenzie/Ms Corn 

4P Liam We Are Learners Willem We Care  Mrs Chimirri 

5M Yasir We Are Safe Oscar We Are Learners Ms Mardesic 

5R James We Are Respectful Natasha We Are Learners Ms Taylor 

5T Panos We Are Learners Rose We Care   

6A Rachel We Are Learners Adelaide We Are Learners Mr Aitken 

6F Guy We Are Learners Jomei We Are Learners Ms Franco 

6R 
 

Maisie We Are Learners Dimi We Are Learners Mrs Rigby 
 

 

 
CWPS GOOD CITIZENS 

These students are acknowledged and thanked by their House Captains for being Good Citizens by exhibiting 

positive behaviours which reflect our School Values. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 26th May 2nd June 

Green House Alessio 6F Fleur PY 

Red House Max D 6A Molly 3R 

Gold House Vivian 3B Joel S 5M 

Blue House Mila 2C Teddy D 4M 
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CWPS CELEBRATE 
WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 

 
 
 

On Monday the 5th of June, we will be celebrating 
World Environment Day. All classrooms will be 
completing an environmental themed activity after 
lunch. We would love to share with the community 
some of the amazing work that our students have 
been doing this year around sustainability. Family 
members are invited to visit classrooms in the 
afternoon (from 2.30) and join in on the fun. Please 
note that the Grade 5 students have an excursion 
and 6F, 6A, 6R and 3S have specialist classes, so they 
will be completing their activities earlier in the day ☺  
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MELBOURNE – MSAC 26-28 JUNE 2023 
 

➢ DO YOU LIKE DANCING AND SWIMMING? 

➢ THIS IS THE PERFECT CHANCE FOR YOU TO TRY THIS 

AMAZING DISCIPLINE! 

➢ 1-3 DAYS FULL OF ARTISTIC SWIMMING DURING THE 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY 

For more information and registration, please visit our website: 

www.artisticswimming.org.au 
Brisbane - Going For Gold Camps - Artistic Swimming Australia 

Or call +61 403 464 742 – National Pathway Coach 

- Learn new skills          
- Develop your 
technique 
-Meet with 
Olympian athletes                              
-Talent 
Identification  
- camp T-shirt and 
water bottle for all 
participants                     
- Bring your friend 
free for a day  
-BEGINNERS, BOYS 
and GIRLS ARE 
WELCOME!  

 

 

https://www.artisticswimming.org.au/high-performance-asa/tid/

